
 

  

Park and St Peter’s Post 
FRIENDSHIP & KINDNESS | PATIENCE | INDEPENDENCE | HONESTY | BRAVERY | CURIOSITY 

FRIENDSHIP| RESPECT | PERSEVERANCEF | FORGIVENESS | COMPASSION | HOPE 

 

‘Let Your Light Shine’ Matthew 5.16 

 

 

 

 

Parents evenings….. 
Thank you!  

Thank you to every parent who attended 

your child’s parent’s evenings over the 

last two weeks. The two schools ran 5 

parent’s evenings between them over 

the last 10 days. Late nights and lots of 

preparation!  

 

It is so valuable to be able to meet and 

discuss your child’s progress with the 

professionals here in school. It is a 

pleasure to be able to feed back about 

their progress, how happy they are and 

the steps they have taken so far on their 

learning journey.  

 

As you all know, your child’s progress 

depends upon the team around them-

home and school. Your constant support 

with routines, attendance, homework, 

uniform time-keeping and maintaining a 

positive attitude to life and learning is so 

important! It was a pleasure to overhear 

the conversations at Park this week and 

St Peter’s last week and imagine how 

high our children will fly with this level of 

support and teamwork around them.  

 

Thank you parents for playing your part 

and thank you staff for all that you do for 

our children. Together, we will keep 

raising aspirations and allowing our 

children to dream! Thank you all for 

playing your part.  

See you at the gate 

 

Mark Currell 

Principal  

 

The Mayor comes to 
Park... 
We were honoured to welcome Mayor 

Paul to school this week. He attended 

assembly to award gifts to our Year 1 

children who had entered the 

competition to design a Christmas light. 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

  

Judo… 
Some of you may know that Mr Fisher at 

Park is a black belt Judo 

instructor/legend. His club are based out 

of Wellingborough, and I know that many 

of our children were interested. Here are 

the details for the club if you think that 

this is for your child.  

All matrial arts are proven to develop 

discipline and respect, fitness and 

confidence.  

The club is open to boys and girls-for 

more information catch Mr Fisher on the 

playground or investigate through this 

flyer!  

 

 
 

 
 
 

Christmas Market 
and Lights switch 
on…. 
Both of our choirs are performing at the 

lights switch on this year. Timings will 

follow, but please save the date and 

come and join us!  

 

 

 
St Peter’s Book 
Fair…. 
The Book Fair is returning to St Peter’s 

school on the 28th November and will be 

with us until the following week on the 

5th December. We welcome all parents 

of both St Peter’s and Park Infants to 

come and browse the books that will be 

on display in our library from 3.25 until 

4pm on the Tuesday the 5th . There will 

be a wide range of books available: the 

classics, new titles, popular authors and 

non-fiction titles.  

 



 

  

Please come along and support our 

school as the more books we sell, the 

more free books we gain for our school 

libraries. 

 

The children have been set a fun 

competition in the run-up to the event. 

On Friday of last week, they were shown 

an adapted front cover of a well-known 

book that now has become more 

Christmassy. Here is an example.  

 

The competition is open to all the 

children at St Peter’s and a winner for 

each year group will be announced prior 

to the arrival of the Book Fair. We will be 

giving the children some time in school 

to start their design but welcome any 

additional help from parents and family 

at home to complete them. The prize is a 

£5 book voucher to be used at the Book 

Fair - one for each year group. Good luck 

and we look forward to seeing you on the 

28th of November. 

 

 

 
Christmas cards 
and festive 
treats….. 
Thank you to all our St Peter’s families 

who  ordered Christmas cards and goods from 

Cauliflower Cards this year. We have raised an 

amazing £191.75 for school funds which will 

help provide our pupils with an amazing festive 

Christmas in school. 

 

 

Goodbye….. 
Mrs Chambers has been working with us 

at Park for quite a while now and is such 

an important and valued part of the 

team. She unfortunately will leave us 

next week to take up another school role 

with more hours and nearer her home. 

We’ve loved working with Mrs Chambers 

and she has had such an impact on our 

children working specifically with 

developing speech and language.  

Some of you will know her from the front 

office and her voice from the phone on a 

Monday and Tuesday She will be so 

missed!  

Next week, please make sure you all visit 

her and say good bye and good luck! 

  

 

 
Remembrance and 
the parade….. 
Last week we had two very moving 

services-Park’s remembrance song was 

shared and St Peter’s moving service 

and poppy was really touching! Here are 

some images from Friday and Sunday! 

We were all super proud of our school 

representatives from both schools-they 

were magnificent. 

 

 
 



 

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Attendance… 

(National average is 95%) 
 

Park  

All students 96% 

 

Eagles 92% 

Kingfishers 97% 

Sparrows 97% 

Puffins 98% 

Red Kites 91% 

Robins 95% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

St Peter’s 

All Students 97% 

 

St George 92% 

St Christopher 99% 

St Martha 98% 

St Andrew 98% 

St Mary 92% 

St Cecilia 93% 

St David 95% 

St Patrick 97% 

 
Next week’s dates… 
W/B 20.11.2023 

 

Monday:  
St Peter’s: visit form the Diocese  

Collective worship  

Park: gymnastics and Multi-skills comp 

at Manor  

Tuesday:  
St Peter’s: Experience Christmas at the 

church for years 3/4  

Park: PIPS CAKE SALE AFTER SCHOOL  

Wednesday:  
St Peter’s  Experience Christmas at the 

church for years 5/6 

Park: English Hub visit for reading 

Thursday:  

 

Friday:  
Park Values VIP Assembly,  

StP Celebration Collective Worship 

Sunday:  
Christmas lights turn on in Raunds! 

This week’s 
messages…. 
 

 
 

 
 

  



 

  

Pudsey pictures…. 
 

 
 

 


